MEMORANDUM

TO: Kristopher Lotier, Professor
FROM: Cathy Cunningham, Student
DATE: July 10, 2013

SUBJECT: Correspondence Pack Assignment Analysis

Correspondence Choices
For this assignment I choose to compose the following three options:

1. The complaint letter from a customer to a construction firm

2. An email from a customer service representative to her manager

4. A letter from customer service responding to the customer’s complaints

Strategic Writing Choices and Rationale

Each piece of correspondence required specific and deliberate writing adoptions. For the complaint letter, I thought it was best to start off by complimenting the company.  This is because if I started off by diving into the problem at hand, then the person reading it would be less likely to listen to my complaints. I also choose to explain that I understood where the construction workers were coming from so that I didn’t seem unreasonable. At the end of the letter, I took on the “You Perspective” saying that the company would benefit by getting more business if they listened to my concerns and took action.
For the email from a customer service representative to her superior, I decided to keep formality throughout the entirety of the piece since they were not close coworkers and its best to stay professional. I also thought it was best to use bullet points to address the questions she had so that they would pop out to her manager and she would know exactly what to answer. Once again, I took on the “You Perspective” by mentioning that it would be beneficial to keep the reputation of the company up and help me with this situation. 
Lastly, for the apology letter I choose to be as polite as possible since it was the company’s fault and I didn’t want to anger the customer any further. I also decided to write specifically what I did to address the complaint and gave her my personal line so that she knew I was taking the issue seriously. 
Problems Faced

There were only two main problems I faced while writing these pieces. First off, I struggled to keep the business email brief. I personally do not remember things mentioned to me in person so I wanted to write out the whole situation for the manager to reference. Secondly, I had problems keeping up the formality of the pieces since the topics, such as short shorts, was anything but formal.
Attachments: Complaint letter, interoffice email, and apology letter
353 Park Avenue

Kingland, AZ 19082

July 10, 2013

Ms. Delilah Flores

123 Server Lane

Springfield, AZ 19064

Dear Ms. Delilah Flores:

I would like to start out by saying just how amazing your company’s construction workers are. Not only are they moving along our project at a remarkable pace, but also the quality of their work is incredible. It is easy to see how they are considered master craftspeople. That being said, I must unfortunately get to the underlying purpose of this letter. My husband and I are extremely troubled by both the dress and language of the team of employees at our household. While working on our rather large indoor/outdoor addition, the workers are simply not using appropriate decorum. More often than not, they wear shorts that are way too short, choose not to work with shirts on, and use an obscene amount of foul language. 

I would not consider my husband or myself as being ridiculous in our concern. We understand that the weather is unbearably hot in Arizona and as such they would like to wear minimal attire. We also understand that sometimes it is warranted to curse. However, we live in a community where this kind of immodesty is definitely frowned upon and it is reflecting negatively upon my family. In addition, I am worried that my younger children might start reflecting such behavior. 

Therefore, I must ask you to talk to your employees about adjusting their conduct slightly. Wearing either sleeveless t-shirts or tank tops and slightly longer shorts would be most appreciated. It would also be ideal if they kept their cursing to a minimum, or at least did so much more quietly. 

Once again, I would like to express to you our extreme happiness with the work being done. We have absolutely no intention of canceling our contract and plan to recommend your company to all of our friends and neighbors if all continues to go well. Thanks for your time and understanding in this matter!

Sincerely,

Mr. and Mrs. Hatcher

TO: Patricia Gordon

FROM: Delilah Flores

DATE: July 10, 2013

SUBJECT: Follow-up on Worker Decorum Complaint Letter 

Dear Mrs. Gordon, 

Recently I brought to your attention the slight problem at one of our Kingland construction sites. As you may remember we received a polite letter from the Hatchers stating that they felt our employees are not being considerate of the household or neighborhood in which they working. Most notably, they are exposing too much skin with their chosen attire and speaking with distasteful language. 

After reading the letter multiple times, it is easy to see where the family is coming from. Clearly, it is neither professional nor respectful that our staff chooses to work without shirts, wears too short of shorts, and swears profusely. In case you should disagree, I have attached the displeasing letter for your reading convenience.

Consequently, I am pressed to ask you the following questions:

1. Does Denison have a dress-code policy for workers at construction sites?

2. Is there an official company policy regarding appropriate language?

3. If such policies do exist, should I forward the information to site managers? If they don’t, would now be a good time to consider making them?

I greatly appreciate your time and help in this situation since I am currently unable to attend to the customer’s concerns to the fullest extent. I would hate for this to reflect poorly on our reputation as a first-rate company and possibly take away future business. Thanks again!

Sincerely,

Ms. Delilah Flores

Customer Service Representative

Denison Construction and Renovations, Inc.
123 Server Lane

Springfield, AZ 19064

July 10, 2013

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hatcher

353 Park Avenue

Kingland, AZ 19082

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Hatcher:

I hope this letter finds you and your family well off.  On behalf of Denison Construction and Renovations, I would like to offer you our sincerest apologies. We have received your letter and are doing everything we are able to make sure this matter is fully taken care of in a timely manner. 

For the past couple of days, I have been in close contact with Mrs. Patricia Gordon, Manager of Customer Service at the Denison site in Kingland. After informing her of the immodest dress and excess profanity occurring at your household, we have decided to send out a memo to all construction site managers reminding them of our company protocol. From this point on, all dress and vernacular policies will be strictly enforced. Specifically, our workers will continually wear shirts, only wear shorts with an inseam longer than four inches, and keep the offensive language to an absolute minimum. 

I sincerely appreciate you bringing this subject to my attention and I assure you this is not customary of our company. Here at Denison, we pride ourselves on exceptional customer service and always put the wishes of our clientele first. If you should have any further questions, comments, or concerns please do not hesitate to call me on my personal line. I hope you enjoy the rest of your summer and are completely pleased with the finished product. Once again, I am sorry for any embarrassment this caused for you and your family.

Sincerely,

Ms. Delilah Flores

Cell Phone: (123) 570-4282

Customer Server Representative

Denison Construction and Renovations

